MAYOR WANDA IRISH

COUNCIL MEMBERS

PRESIDENT-JOSEPHINE PROPHET

JOE CORNELL

DEBBIE LOCKHART

WILL BUTLER

CHARLIE SHUTT

JOHN GRAY

CITY CLERK/TREASURER
MIRIAH PFEIFFER

HARRISON

CITY HALL

Office Hours

Monday — Thursday

8:30 a.m.-4:00 p.m.

Fridays

9:00 a.m-12:00 p.m.

Council meetings are held the **2nd TUESDAY** of each month

City of Harrison

PO Box 73 100 N. Frederick Ave. Harrison, ID 83833

Phone: 208.689.3212 Website: www.cityofharrisonid.com



October 2025

FRIENDLY REMINDERS

Seasonal Burn Ban A reminder that burning paper, grass, brush, lumber, or other refuse is prohibited from June 1 to September 30.

Public Meetings Council and committee meetings are open to all. Agendas are posted on our website. Your voice matters! www.cityofharrisonid.com

Phone & Email Notifications: Stay informed by subscribing to alerts delivered straight to your mobile device and inbox.

Call Before You Dig Planning a project that involves digging? Call 811 before you dig to avoid underground utility lines. It's free, easy, and could prevent a costly accident.

Utility Payments Utility bills are due by the **15th of each month**. Pay online, by mail, or drop off at City Hall. Questions about your bill? We're here to help.

MEMO FROM THE MAYOR

I'm pleased to share that I recently met with Idaho Commerce to explore new grant opportunities for our city. So far, we've secured six grants.

As part of our ongoing efforts, we've made temporary sidewalk repairs to enhance safety—but these are only short-term solutions. This October, the City will apply for a sidewalk replacement grant, estimated at \$1 million. Ahead of that, we will be seeking public input and hosting a community workshop to gather your ideas and feedback. Please note: this upcoming grant is separate from the child pedestrian grant the city previously received.

Mayor Wanda Irish

Water & Sewer Project Update

Progress continues on two major infrastructure upgrades: the Pend Oreille Water Line and the Central Force Main. Both projects are on track for completion by November 2025. We sincerely thank residents for their patience and cooperation during detours and construction activity.

Water Main Break

During ongoing project work, a water main broke on September 25, temporarily disrupting water service to several homes. All affected residents were promptly notified. Contractors responded quickly and completed repairs in under two hours.

As a result of the break, some residents may experience temporary water discoloration. If so, please run your water until it clears.

Road Closures:

Frederick Street between Lincoln and Pine, as well as Pine Street from Frederick to Lakefront, will be affected. Detour signs will be posted to help guide you through alternate routes.

Paving Notice:

Starting October 20th, paving will take place on Park Avenue, Lincoln Street, and Pine Street. Please plan accordingly and watch for posted signage.

Audits

We are currently finalizing the 2024 audit, which will bring us into full compliance. Since 2021, the city has successfully completed seven audits.

Comprehensive Plan

The Comprehensive Plan is in its final phase of updates. The Planning and Zoning Commission is actively working to complete the remaining revisions.

Temporary sidewalk repair to enhance safety!

